CITY OF VERGAS

COUNCIL AGENDA

VERGAS EVENTS CENTER

6:30 P.M. on Monday, July 13, 2015

(Reminder the Frazee-Vergas Forum is recording this meeting and all information discussed is public information)

Additions or Deletion to Agenda 

Council Minutes of the June 8, 2015 and June 15, 2015

Financial Report

a. Bills Paid Between Council and Council Bills

b. Liquor Store Bills for June

c. General Fund Budget

d. Water and Sewer Fund Budgets

Lion’s Raffle

Mayors Minute
a.  2015 LMC Annual Conference in Duluth June 24-26, 2015 

b. July Mayor Meeting

Personnel Recommendation Public Works Maintenance Worker/Custodial & Building Maintenance 

Planning Commission Report

Report from Public Utilities Superintendent Michael DuFrane
Online Training for Boards of Appeal and Equalization

Certification of Utility Bill to the County – 151 W Linden St

Information

· Hazardous Waste Collection Day-Friday, July 17, 2015 from 10:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m.  Volunteers needed.
CITY OF VERGAS

REGULAR MEETING

Monday, July 13, 2015 6:30 P.M.

The City Council of Vergas met in regular session at 6:30 p.m., on Monday, July 13, 2015 in Council Chambers, Event Center with the following members present:  Mayor Dean Haarstick, Council Members Duane Stand, Kevin Zitzow, Paul Pinke and Keith Bunkowske. Absent: none.  Also present: Clerk/Treasurer Julie Lammers, Utilities Superintendent Mike DuFrane, Steve Peloquin of Peloquin Law Firm, Tom Olson, Karin Olson, Janice Poss, Nancy Haase, Jerry Haase, Theresa Harthun, Marilyn Martinson, Alwin Martinson, Digger Anderson, Wally Davis, Joyce Davis, Joyce Penny, Pam Franklin, Duane Houghby, Judy Houghby, Jean Gundberg, Patty Heirhim, Charles M Gundberg St., Karen Lee Hill, Shawn Day, Paul Christianson, Karen Haarstick and Tyanne Jacobson. 

Mayor Dean Haarstick called the meeting to order. 

Motion by Pinke, seconded by Bunkowske to accept agenda with following addition: Construction Permit for 290 Bennett Drive.   Motion passed unanimously.

Motion was made by Pinke, seconded by Strand to approve the June 8 and June 15, 2015 minutes meeting.  Motion passed unanimously.

Motion by Zitzow, seconded by Pinke to approve construction permits for 290 Bennett Rd Motion passed unanimously. 
Motion was made by Strand, seconded by Bunkowske to approve City bills totaling $35,479.51 and Liquor Store totaling $64,474.16. Motion passed unanimously. 

Tom Olson asked about the water and sewer budgets. Lammers reviewed current water and sewer budgets and review amount to June 30, 2015.
Motion by Zitzow, seconded by Pinke to approve Lion’s Raffle for August 15, 2015.  Motion passed unanimously.
Mayor reviewed Annual League of Minnesota Cities Annual meeting in Duluth he attended June 24-26, 2015.    

Mayor reviewed Mayor meeting and explained we are now able to get road funds from the state.

Strand explained that the personnel committee has been meeting regularly.  Motion by Strand, seconded by Zitzow to hire Tyanne Jacobson for the Public Works Maintenance Worker/Custodial & Building Maintenance position for a 6 month temporary position with recommendations made to the Council.  Citizens stated their requests to Council. Citizens questioned reappointing new Council members to the personnel committee. Voting yes: Strand and Zitzow.  Voting No:  Pinke, Bunkowske and Haarstick.  Motion failed.
Motion by Pinke, seconded by Bunkowske to hire Tyanne Jacobson as the Public Works Maintenance Worker/Custodial & Building Maintenance as a permanent full time employee with full benefits and with an evaluation at 3 and 6 months.  Council and Citizens discussed Event Center and employees. Voting yes: Strand, Pinke and Bunkowske.  Voting No:  Zitzow.  Motion passed.
Zitzow requested we go over policy changes. Motion by Pinke, seconded by Strand to change the following policies:   The Public Works Worker/Custodial & Building Maintenance Employee will have no authority over the Event Center.  Discussions considering the use of the rental of the Event Center are addressed at the City Office.  All renters should be asked to go to City Office to discuss changes to the rental agreement.  Jacobson will develop a cleaning checklist for the Event Center and provide copies of every key for every door in the Event Center dropped off to the City Office which will be kept in the key box located in the Vault at the City Office.  Have Event Center Member Keith Bunkowske as direct supervisor of the Event Center employees and City Clerk Julie Lammers as assistant supervisor if Bunkowske is not available.   DuFrane questioned why Lammers was going to be the assistant supervisor of the Event Center.  Bunkowske asked for a better job description and we need to take some time to review this.  Motion by Zitzow, seconded by Pinke to amend the motion to remove City Clerk-Treasurer as Assistant Supervisor.  Motion passed unanimously. 
Voting yes: Strand, Pinke, and Zitzow.  Voting No:  Bunkowske.  Motion passed.

Motion by Strand, seconded by Pinke to approve adding a feedback form to the agreement-so renter’s return the feedback form and their deposit will be returned back to them, add special instructions to the form so renters sign stating they have been informed of information and add phone numbers (such as City office and Bunkowske number) to the form of who renters should contact if they have questions or concerns. Motion by Pinke, seconded by Strand to amend the motion to add the phone number of Mike DuFrane to the event center agreement. Motion passed unanimously. Motion passed unanimously.

Tom Olson discussed lot line change on parcels 82000990137000 and 82000990135001.  Motion by Zitzow, seconded by Pinke to accept line change and no alley or driveway discussed.  Motion passed unanimously.

Strand reviewed other items in planning commission minutes regarding Children Playing signs and conditional use permits.

DuFrane gave sidewalk report.

Lammers informed Council the Local Board of Appeal and Equalization Training is now available on line and can be taken between 7-1-2015 to 1-31-2016.  There is no cost to taking this training.  Currently Vergas Council Members who are trained are Paul Pinke (expires7/1/2017) and Keith Bunkowske (training expires 7/1/2018).
Motion by Zitzow, seconded by Pinke to Certify the Utility bill for 151 W Linden St to be collected on property taxes.  Motion passed unanimously.   

The business for which the meeting was called having been completed, the meeting was adjourned at 8:00 p.m. 

Julie Lammers, CMC

Clerk-Treasurer 
